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Beachwalk BOD Meeting Minutes – February 11, 2020 

Board members present: Bill Bryan, Megan Garrett, and George Schierle 

Homeowners present: Lee Brennan, Gene Lisewski, Gail Morris, Margaret Duffrin, 
Maggie Hoyer, Rick Morton 

Cindy Snead from Network was present. 

Landscape Contractor guests present: Rick Harris, Brandon Lutz, Corey Bittner 
(Account Manager) (Branch Manager) 

Bill Bryan called the meeting to order at 5:03 PM at the Beachwalk Clubhouse. 

Introduction of Yard-Nique Management 

Yard-Nique guests were introduced. Rick Harris gave a brief description of the company 
and local interests (multiple HOAs in the area). Corey explained the communication 
process in place for our community. Email address is posted on the Beachwalk website 
for contact about any issues. Using this email will send the message to Yard-Nique 
(crew leader and office representative) as well as Cindy (Network). The goal is to be 
streamlined and transparent. Brandon supervises the crew that services our community. 
Brandon explained a little bit about the process of individual crews in the neighborhood.  

Question came up from homeowner about types of products being applied (in regard to 
toxicity to the environment). Response was that the products are within regulations for 
North Carolina and that they are safe for pets and people. Yard-Nique has a licensed 
applicator to apply the products correctly. It is advised that people and pets stay off the 
turf while the product dries (immediately after application), but after that there are no 
restrictions.  

Discussion took place about precipitation and temperature conditions affecting service 
schedules. For example, some products will not be affective during certain temperature 
ranges. Yard-Nique will take these factors into consideration so that applications and 
other services are effective. 

Rick Morton explained that the Beachwalk HOA website has a contact form to make 
contacting Yard-Nique easy. Go to the Landscaping menu and expand the Contact 
Yard-Nique heading. The form will appear.  

Standard Meeting Tasks 

Bill proposed the approval of the January 2020 Monthly Meeting Minutes. Motion was 
made/seconded to approve and passed. 

Committee Reports 

Architectural Control Committee (ACC): Lee Brennan reported for the committee to say 
that there is nothing to be updated this month.  



BOD Meeting Minutes – February 11, 2020  Page 2 of 4 

Communications Committee: Megan Garrett reported for the committee. Routine items 
added. Financials file names corrected as requested last month by Lee. Landscape 
contract has been posted.  

 Request was made to add Beachwalk HOA website link on communications from 
Cindy. 

Maintenance Committee: Gene Lisewski reported for the committee. Updates included 
lightbulb replacement and plans for a Maintenance Committee Meeting in March. 
Homeowners are welcome to attend this meeting. Pool Professionals have cleaned 
both fountains. Additional details for this month’s update can be found in the 
attached report.  

Financial Committee: George Schierle reported the January 2020 financial summaries. 
See attached for full details.  

 Bill proposed a motion for approval of the January 2020 Financials. This was 
motioned and seconded and the motion was passed. 

Landscaping Committee: Gail Morris reported for the Landscaping Committee. January 
28th was the first walk through. Severe pruning taking place this month (weather 
permitting). 

Social: No one has volunteered to be chair yet. Volunteers are welcome. Maggie has 
the key to the bulletin board by the mailboxes and will put her name in the case so 
that people know who to contact to add items. Maggie has also volunteered to 
welcome new homeowners. 

Unfinished Business 

Hurricane Damage Needing Attention (Gene): This topic will be deferred for an 
Executive session with the ACC. 

Replace Clubhouse Carpet/Hardwood and Chairs (Margaret): Margaret explained 
efforts she and Maggie ? have gone through to research Clubhouse flooring 
maintenance/ replacement alternatives. Discussions and site visits with various 
professionals has indicated that “flooring” vs “carpeting” would be most appropriate 
for our situation. Samples of flooring were exhibited. The flooring samples are an 
interlocking synthetic material with the look of grey wood grain. One of the installers 
consulted also recommended replacing the vinyl tiles in the kitchen (observed some 
coming up). The flooring type exhibited is priced at $2.19 per square foot. Labor is 
estimated at $3,000 and $2,200 for flooring material. This would equate to 
approximately $5,000 (includes removal of old and replacement with new flooring in 
bathrooms, main room, kitchen, and hallway). Moving furniture is quoted at $140 so 
maybe this could be saved if we can move the furniture ourselves. 
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 Margaret also looked into selling the counter stools and billiard stools by taking poll 
of some neighbors (in regard to their interest in the HOA retaining the stools) and all 
responses received were that the stools are no longer desired.  

 Megan Garrett began discussion about source for funding of this venture 
(Maintenance vs Capital Improvement). A special meeting or out of cycle ballot could 
be used to vote on a capital improvement. Gene brought up other needs in the HOA 
that may take priority over updates to the Clubhouse.  

A Committee is being formed to develop a proposal for the Capital Improvement 
“Clubhouse Update”. Cindy will send out a request for interested homeowners to join 
the committee. Members of the committee currently include Margaret, Maggie, and 
Lee. The committee will update the BOD when they have updates to share. The 
committee plans to develop and  

MOTSU Removal of Vegetation on Fence (George): George provided the update to say 
that nothing really has changed from last month in regard to response to George’s 
requests for plan of action. Additional attempts at contact with MOTSU have been 
made but response has been limited and unsatisfactory.  

 George brought attention to letter from TOKB Commissioner, Joseph Whitley 
(attached). This letter was included in a recent emailing to subscribed TOKB 
residents. Bill will send an email to TOKB to inform them of our contact efforts in 
regard to removing vegetation and to inform of duplication of effort in trying to get 
MOTSU engaged in activities in the firebreak.  

Network Realty Suggested New Year HOA Goals: This topic will be deferred until the 
BOD executive session. 

Letter to TOKB about D1: Bill has asked for an update from the TOKB regarding the 
engineering study for drainage from the TOKB lot on Sandman but has yet to 
receive a response. 

New Business 

No new business. 

Motion to adjourn was made and seconded and passed unanimously. Meeting was 
adjourned at 6:18 PM. 

 
 
________________________________________________ 
Submitted by:  Megan Garrett, Secretary 
                         Beachwalk HOA Board of Directors 
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_________________________________________________ 
Approved by:  Bill Bryan, President 

    Beachwalk HOA Board of Directors 

Attachments: 
1. Yard-Nique Handouts (6 pages)
2. Architectural Committee Report (1 page)
3. Maintenance Committee Report (1 page)
4. Financial Committee Report (2 pages)
5. TOKB Letter (2 pages)















c:\users\penny\desktop\hoa\meeting minutes\draft\attachments\2002feb\20-02-11 
acc monthly report.docx 
 

 

Beachwalk HOA Board of Directors Meeting February 11, 2020 

Architectural Control Committee Report 

Members: Lee Brennan, Chairman  

Bill Bryan, ACC Liaison 

  Gene Lisewski 

Update of committee activity:  

    NO REPORT 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Lee 
Lee Brennan, Chairman 



BEACHWALK BOD MEETING 
FEBRUARY 11, 2020 

MAINTENANCE COMMITTEE REPORT 
 
 

 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 

 
1) We replaced 2 light bulbs for the Beachwalk sign at the North Gate wall.  There are 4 spare bulbs in the 

Clubhouse closet.    
 

2) We are planning a Maintenance Committee Meeting one evening in March at the Clubhouse.  At that 
time we will announce a tentative schedule of what needs repair and maintenance in 2020.  All are 
invited to attend; that includes the BOD, Maintenance Committee members, those who wish to join or 
simply volunteer for a day, and homeowners who would like to offer suggestions or point out items 
that need attention. 
 

3) We do not have an update from the Town on the Settlers Lane paving plans.  We will continue to 
follow through on this until they choose a contractor at which time we will request an estimate from 
the same. 
 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      

Eugene Lisewski, Jr. 
Chairman, Maintenance Committee 
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